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I am in the dentist’s office again. Dr. Vasko has given me the shot and my lip feels like it is getting bigger and bigger. Thank God for anesthesia!

I would do better with my teeth if I did not wait until the last moment to visit the dentist.    Even after I am aware of a problem, I wait a while. I usually need a twinge of pain and a push from my wife to make my appointment. It is not because of the pain of the visit.   Dr. Sumrall and Dr. Vasko cater to “chickens” like me. I never feel it. I guess I am just a dental procrastinator.

We often wait to the last moment for lawn care. Even though summer just started, it will soon be too late for some grass chores. This is because lawns need time to recover before cool winter weather.

Many Houston County lawns have compacted soils under them. Roots cannot grow in hard dirt. Check your lawn. Try to push a shovel down into your turf. Do this in several areas. It is especially important to check areas that died this spring, have brown patches or that dry out quickly. 

The soil should be easily penetrated to a depth of eight inches. If the soil is hard, perhaps you can soften it up somehow. The best way is to till it. Though this kills the grass, some areas may be bare now anyway. Then replant the grass.

If you cannot till, aerate the soil. Rent or borrow an aerator that pulls little cores of soil up. The spike or tire aerators do not work well.

Wet the soil well before aerating. Try to pull out cores up to three inches deep. You may

want to run over the lawn several times. The goal is to cover at least 15 to 20 percent of the area of the lawn with holes. Aerating is not as good as tilling. Aerating can help some but may need to be done once or twice a year.

We aerate lawns from February through June. Early July will probably be okay. Lawns may not recover from later aeration. We want lawns to be strong and healthy as they enter the winter. Regular watering (three quarter inches of water applied twice a week) and fertilization should help lawns to recover quickly.

Dethatching should also be done no later than June. Thatch is the layer of dead and living  plant material that collects between the soil and the green leaves of your grass. Thatch naturally accumulates, but improper care can make thatch build up more quickly. A little thatch is okay.  It acts as a mulch and soil protectant. Too much thatch can slow water and air movement into the soil and can make lawns die during summer drought or winter cold. Thick thatch also harbors insects and diseases. 

Dethatch when the thatch layer gets thicker than one-half inch. You cannot tell if you have too much thatch unless you cut down into the lawn.

Dethatch using a vertical mower. Bermuda grass or Zoysia can be verticut in several directions but be careful when dethatching Centipede or St. Augustine lawns. Call us for a brochure on thatch control.

Most importantly, try to dethatch no later than the first week of July. The lawn needs time to recover before the fall. If you dethatch, regular watering is probably a must. Always wet the soil deeply using one half to three-quarter inch of water each time.  Let the soil dry before watering again (no more often than twice a week).

Seed lawns before mid-July. They need time to get established before the winter.

It is late-but not too late. Proper lawn care now can improve the looks of your lawn for a long time to come.               

